RANDOLPH TOWN BOARD  

PUBLIC MEETING

Randolph Town Office
Recorded Olympus Folder A, File 2
April 11, 2012
6:30 pm

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Charles Winder





Brian Weyers






Christine Adams






Lana Peart, Clerk





Lyn Weston






Sim Bell




ABSENT:       None
GUESTS:  Nathell Hoffman, Jerry Joosten
Mayor Winder called the meeting to order at 6:40 pm.  

Clerk Lana Peart then read the bills for the month.  The bills were moved to be approved by Sim, seconded by Brian and the board agreed unanimously.  
The minutes from last month’s meeting were read and moved to be approved by Lyn, seconded by Sim, approved unanimously. 
The board then moved on to old business.  No one had heard back from Charlene on her catch pole price to approve that expenditure.
There is now a grate on the ditch near the Church and we will be doing some more road work in that area in the near future to further improve that situation.

The Teen Easter Egg Hunt on April 7, 2012, was a great success with about 150 kids attending and some great prizes given away.  We hope to make this an annual event.  The recreation committee is working on other events to be held in the near future.   
 The architect and engineer for the Scout House are still working on final plans and figures, but plan to come in lower than once expected.  The question was asked if the building was on the national historical register.  From on-line research, it appears that it is not on the state or national register.  

The mayor had been approached by several scouts interested in helping with the pavilion plan for their Eagle Scout projects.  The board agreed that this would be a good fit.  
The Mayor will try to get the donated Santa Claus from the Senior Center as soon as possible. 
New business was then discussed.  Bryan Thomson would like to get a sweeper for the park to pick up leaves, etc.  It should be about $1045.  The board discussed the matter and wondered if it would be better to purchase a more expensive, heavier duty piece of equipment that would last longer and could possibly be used on the streets as well.  They agreed to let Bryan make the call on what he would like to purchase.  They would go to a maximum of $3000.

A Town Clean Up Day was discussed.  The board all agreed that it would be a good idea, but that there needed to be some ground rules set about how much, when, where, and what kind of items could be dumped.  Lyn agree to work with Bruce Bowers of the County Sanitation Department on this project and will get back to the board at the next meeting.

PLANNING AND ZOINING:  Chris reported that the Planning and Zoning ordinance update was going well and they would be meeting again in May.  We are still looking at dates that will work for the BRAG training.
ROADS:  Sim would like to see the roads crack sealed this year.  Third East is in bad condition and needs to be resurfaced.  He agreed to work with Bryan and the county to get these projects going for the summer months.
RECREATION:  Lyn reported that plans were being made to do T-ball and Softball sign ups about the first of May.  Games would be played in June.  He asked if the board had a problem with using individuals to help with the coaching instead of just couples.  The board agreed that either would be fine.  He was also excited about the community events being planned for this summer.  

WATER:  Brian reported that he had things set up with Chem Tech to do our water sampling and had received the cooler to begin sending in samples.  That should be done this week.  He also set up the nitrate sampling that needs to be done in June.  He had talked to Bear River Health and told them we would no longer be using their services.  The pumps are now being used exclusively to avoid bad water samples.   The reservoir situation is being monitored closely.  
Lana gave a short update on the budget for this year so far.  We will meet in executive session next month after town board meeting on May 9 to go over next year’s budget.  

Jerry Joosten was then given the opportunity to speak to the board.  He is concerned about his neighbors on Park Street.  He has concern for the welfare of a six-year-old boy and the possibility of illicit activity in his neighborhood.  The Mayor agreed to take his observations to the Rich County Sherriff’s office.  

Nathell asked about the lights at the arena.  She was given the information that the County has control of the arena.  They provide the liability insurance and pay all utilities.    She needs to contact them with her concerns.

Sim would like to see that the Scout House is locked up.  He has seen children in town attempting to get in.   Mayor will talk to Bryan and get some locks on the doors.  

Lyn moved to close the meeting at 7:46 and Sim seconded, the board gave unanimous approval.
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